### In This Issue

Webmail users click here

#### **General Announcements**

- · Organic Lawn and Garden Workshop
- · Faculty/Staff Meal Plans
- Pool hours for 7/12-7/23
- · Profile 2010: School of Art & Design at Alfred University
- · Seeking Faculty Input on Technology/Media Outreach
- · Family Program: 'Majesties of the Pond Dragonflies'
- · Classic Movie: 'Zorba the Greek' (1964)

# What's Happening?

### More Events...

### TODAY

- · "How to Get Into a Top Art School" summer institute
- · Astronomy Institute
- Residential English Equestrian Camp

#### **TOMORROW**

- 7:00 Wingate Memorial Carillon Recital Series
- · "How to Get Into a Top Art School" summer institute
- Astronomy Institute
- Residential English
  Equestrian Camp

#### WEDNESDAY

- 1:30 PhD/C Thesis Defense Jae-il Jung
- · "How to Get Into a Top Art School" summer institute
- · Astronomy Institute
- Residential English Equestrian Camp

## Organic Lawn and Garden Workshop

New York recently enacted The Child Safe Playing Field Act which bans the use of pesticides on public and private school playing fields and playgrounds in order to minimize the harmful effects of pesticides on children. Additionally, the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation has initiated the "Be Green Organic Yards NY" which registers landscape businesses that adhere to an organic approach as a way of reducing their risk of exposure to pesticides while decreasing potential hazards for families, pets and the environment.

Whether you use a landscape business or care for your lawn and garden yourself, you can have a beautiful lawn and grow a bountiful garden without the use of pesticides and synthetic fertilizers.

If you want to learn about an organic approach to lawn care and gardening, come join an Organic Lawn and Garden Workshop, Monday, July 19 at 7 p.m. at the Alfred Village Hall. Kasey Klingensmith, with more than 30 years of organic growing experience and certified in Organic Land Care by the Northeast Organic Farming Association, will be leading the workshop as part of Alfred Alive's Sustainability Group.

Bring a soil sample and we will measure your soil pH and recommend any necessary amendments. Soil pH is one of the most basic soil measurements and the first step to great lawns and gardens.

Call 607.587.9523 to find out how to collect and prepare a soil sample for pH measurement.

Submitted by: Ryan Arroyo

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Faculty/Staff Meal Plans

Dining Services is once again offering meal plans for Faculty and Staff to use on campus!

Block Meals - All you care to eat meals in Powell and Ade Dining Halls. Meals are good for breakfast, lunch, or dinner, during regular serving hours and are valid until May 9, 2011.

Block of 10 Meals - \$50.00 Block of 18 Meals - \$75.00 Block of 25 Meals - \$100.00

You can begin using your Faculty/Staff Meal Plan when Powell Dining Hall opens for camps on Monday, June 28 - the schedule for each week varies and will be posted at the front door.

Those without a Faculty/Staff plan are welcome to purchase individual meals at the following rates:

Breakfast - \$5.00 Lunch - \$10.00 Dinner - \$14.00

You can purchase a meal plan at Cyber Fresh Cafe from now until Friday, June 25 from 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. We accept cash, checks, and credit cards. After June 25, plans can be purchased at Powell Dining Hall through Friday, Aug. 6.

Submitted by: Michelle Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Pool hours for 7/12-7/23

The McLane Center pool hours for 7/12-7/23 are as follows:

11:30 a.m.-1 p.m.: adult lap swim 1:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m: open swim

Monday - Friday

We will resume regular summer hours on Monday, July 26 following the summer sports camps.

Submitted by: Brian Striker

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Profile 2010: School of Art & Design at Alfred University

A video of "Profile 2010: School of Art & Design," which featured the work of 20 BFA and 6 MFA graduates, is now available on YouTube.

Link: Profile 2010: School of Art & Design

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Seeking Faculty Input on Technology/Media Outreach

"I'm looking to hear from current academics who were in college when computers first started to be integrated into campus life. Roughly, this would encompass academics who finished their undergrad schooling in 1984, '85, '86 or '87. I'm interested in profiling a generation of academics who have spent their careers sandwiched between 1) older colleagues who might be resistant to technology, and 2)

younger colleagues who are "digital natives" and don't remember academe before computers. How has being in this position affected how they view technology and the upheaval it has caused in higher education? To be clear, I am not looking for computer-science professors or technology historians (though they are welcome to contribute their narratives). I am looking for all professors, from early adopters to reluctant users, whose experiences in academe straddle the seminal moment computer companies started seeding campuses with personal computers." Contact: Steve Kolowich, steve.kolowich@insidehighered.com

Deadline is Wednesday, July 21

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Family Program: 'Majesties of the Pond - Dragonflies'

Thursday, July 22 at 1 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

Join us as we splash in the pond and explore the world of dragonflies, one of nature's most beautiful insects. Jerry Schneider, a former teacher and children's librarian, will guide us with an illustrated talk about the most common dragonflies.

A dragonfly/butterfly tee shirt will be crafted at the end of the program. Sign up in the Children's Section is necessary for the tee-shirt craft portion of the program since space is limited. (Participants may bring their own cotton shirts or purchase one for \$4).

This library-sponsored program is free and open to everyone.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Classic Movie: 'Zorba the Greek' (1964)

Tuesday, July 20 at 6:45 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library, 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

The Oscar-winning 1964 film is based on the Nikos Kazantzakis novel about an earthy Greek peasant. Actors include Anthony Quinn, Alan Bates, and Lila Kendrova.

The library-sponsored film is free and open to the general public in the cool and comfortable Auditorium.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews